Design Statement for Replacement Pool House at Radlett House, Radlett Place London

By BB Partnership Limited Architects

This design statement has been prepared by BB Partnership Ltd, the project design architect and written in support of the application for full planning approval on the Radlett House Site.  

1.0
Design Principle and Design concept

This statement is made in support of a planning application to demolish the existing pool structure currently occupying the site and replacing it with a new pool house building.

The aim is to produce a high quality design that reinforces the street scene, which visually terminates Radlett Place in a coherent manner and references the areas local architecture via its materials and finishes whilst maintaining the individual and private qualities of Radlett Place.
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Existing semi-derelict pool house
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View of site down Radlett Place
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View down Radlett Place from Avenue Road
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Existing Elevation at the end of Radlett Place

2.0
Density/Scale/Layout

The proposed building consists of 2 floors + basement, with a shallow pitch slate roof producing a profile that is lower in comparison to the 3 floors above ground of the existing Radlett house and the 2 floors of the flats at 1 Radlett Place.  

The ground floor of the building contains the main pool hall, gym and ancillary accommodation.  The first floor will be used for home office. The basement floor contains machinery and plant to service the pool. All ground floor rooms/areas have been designed to comply with the Building regulations Part M on disabled access.

The proposed pool house has garden areas containing a mixture of hard (granite sets) and soft landscaping .

3.0 Design and Materials

The new building will integrate itself into the existing street by using facing bricks salvaged and supplemented as required from the existing boundary wall for the construction of the external walls with a slate pitched roof over to match the roof of 1 Radlett Place opposite with grey painted external services and guttering.  The doors will be painted timber and the windows are to be painted timber framed double glazed sliding sash units to match the proportion and pane layout of the Georgian windows typical in Primrose Hill.

The design will result in a building with a contemporary plan form that uses vernacular materials to compliment and complete the street scene and in a human scale as apposed to the immediate existing buildings use of modern materials in large-scale flat facades.
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Boundary Wall existing Bond
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36 Avenue Road

[image: image7.jpg]



38 Avenue Road
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1 Radlett Place

4.0
Conclusion

The existing building is considered a blight on the immediate streetscape, so its demolition and replacement with the above proposal would be an improvement to the local area.

As such this proposal seeks to provide a quality development that is sympathetic in terms of its scale, character, materials and layout and is entirely appropriate to its surroundings.

The proposal is compatible with an established pattern of development within the local area, thus respecting the setting of buildngs and their occupants. The area is not harmed by the proposal.
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